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FROM DIRECTOR 

 

 

The Institute of Secretariat Training and Management  is incessantly working towards providing 

training of the highest order, to all those who come to the institute for this purpose. In keeping 

with the dynamic changes in governance, it is in the process of constant up-gradation of its 

training modules and delivery systems. The Institute is also providing training in specific areas 

such as Right to Information and Financial Management. Our constant endeavours in updation 

required in the training materials and hands-on approach have won acclaim from trainees and 

experts alike.  

The current issue of the newsletter will inform our readers about the activities of the Institute 

during the period from April, 2015 to June, 2015 and also our upcoming training courses to be 

held from September-November, 2015 and it also covers some of the major activities undertaken 

by the Institute.  

I request all the readers of ISTM News to send their ideas and suggestions to us for further 

improvement in the content of the newsletter.  

 

[UMESH KUMAR]  

Director, ISTM    



 

SINCERELY YOURS 

We are happy to be back again with another edition of ISTM News. The editorial board is taking 

your suggestions and feedback very seriously and making all possible efforts to improve the 

newsletter further.  The present issue of ISTM News follows the same format as of the earlier 

issues and consists of usual four parts - From Director which is a message from the Director, 

ISTM, Sincerely Yours (the section you are currently reading) which is a brief introduction to the 

Newsletter by the Editorial Board, Happenings which broadly describes various activities of the 

Institute during the period from April, 2015 to June, 2015; Miscellany which carries interesting 

pieces of writings of our faculty members, staff and trainees and one new section Upcoming 

Courses – which you may find handy to locate your desired training course.    

 

The reader could expect to find all essential information relating to the activities of the Institute 

during the period April to June, 2015. In case the information you are looking for is not there in 

this issue, please feel free to call us and we would be more than glad to provide you with the 

specific piece of information you need.   

 

We hope that you will continue to send your suggestions and feedback.         

 

SATYAJIT MISHRA, Joint Director  

K. GOVINDARAJULU, Joint Director  

R.K. KUNDI, Deputy Director 

MOLOY SANYAL, Deputy Director 



 

HAPPENINGS 

 

Visit of Addl. Principal Secretary to Hon’ble PM 

Sh. P K Mishra, Addl. Principal Secretary to the Hon’ble Prime Minister visited ISTM on 18
th

 

May, 2015, to inaugurate the Assistant (Direct Recruit) training Programme.  He addressed the 

participants and emphasized the need for developing citizen centric approach in the civil 

servants.  

�
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Inauguration of Assistant Direct Recruits (ADR) training programme by Addl. Principal 

Secretary to Hon’ble PM on 18
th

 May, 2015.    



Celebration of International Yoga day 

On the occasion of International Yoga day on 21st June, 2015, a yoga camp was organized at 
ISTM.  Faculty members, officers, staff and participants took part in this camp with great zeal.  

�

Yoga Camp at ISTM  

Secretary (P)’s visit to ISTM  

Secretary Personnel visited ISTM on 26th June, 2015.  He interacted with participants of 
Stenographers Direct Recruits(SDRs), Level ‘D’ (Section officers to Under Secretary) and Level 
‘E’ (from Under Secretary to Deputy Secretary) training programmes.   

 

 

Secretary (P) interacting with participants 


